

Rt Hon Ed Balls MP Secretary of State

Sanctuary Buildings Great Smith Street Westminster London SW1P 3BT tel: 0870 0012345 dcsf.ministers@dcsf.gsi.gov.uk

Graham Badman CBE Institute of Education University of London 20 Bedford Way London WC1H OAL

_ (

October 2009

Dear Graham

I am writing to set out my full response to the Review of Elective Home Education in England which you sent to me on 11 June. In my initial response I welcomed your comprehensive and thoughtful review, and undertook to take the first steps towards putting in place a system of registration and monitoring.

Home education is an established part of the British education system, and home educators need our support. Your report highlighted the difficult circumstances that many home educators face and you made a persuasive case for putting in place better support for home educated children as well as requiring local authorities to take a more strategic approach to the services they provide to home educators in their area. The arguments in the your report for giving home educated families better access to public services are strong particularly where a child or young person has special educational needs, or wants to attend an FE College, or take public examinations. Our response will deliver support for those that want it, and will make a substantial difference to the level of services local authorities can provide for children with special educational needs, and for those young people who want access to examination centres and college courses.

Home education should be a positive choice for parents. It cannot be right that some home educators feel that they have had remove their children from school because of bullying or because a school is not catering for their child's special educational needs. For this reason the report sets out how we will plan to require local authorities to analyse carefully the reasons that parents choose to home educate, and to examine carefully the services and support they need.

Your report highlights the importance of training local authority officers to understand the full range of approaches home educators adopt, as well as providing a secure grounding in safeguarding practice. We recognise that good quality training will



embed the changes you have set out in your report, and help develop the partnerships between local authorities and home educating parents that are needed to keep every child safe and learning well.

Our full response also reiterates our support for statutory arrangements for registration and monitoring. We believe that our proposals strike the right balance between autonomy for home educators and sufficient monitoring to ensure that home educated children are safe and receiving a suitable education. Our proposals are currently the subject of a public consultation which closes on 19 October, and we will pay careful attention to the large number of responses we receive.

A copy of our full response is attached to this letter.

Yours sincerely,

ED BALLS MP